
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: AD/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0956/P

	Development Proposed:
	Double garage with workshop at Woodgates, Startifants Lane, Chipping

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Lancashire County Council (Highways) – No highway comments.



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Planning (Listed Buildings & Conservation Areas) Act 1990.

Policy ENV19 - Listed Buildings.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy G1 - Development Control.

Joint Lancashire Structure Plan Policy 21.



	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	The proposal would have a detrimental impact upon the setting of the listed building because of its size and unsympathetic and incongruous design.  



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Woodgates Farmhouse and Farm building adjoining to south west is a Grade II listed house of 1768.

In February 1995 listed building consent (3/94/800) was granted for the demolition of toilet extension, internal alterations, removal of chimney stack and repairs.  

In November 1997 (3/97/677 & 676) listed building consent and planning permission was granted for replacement timber storage shed and replacement aluminium framed greenhouse (in retrospect) in residential curtilage. 

In August 2007 listed building consent and planning permission was granted for the conversion of the attached farm building to ancillary living accommodation.

Planning permission is now sought (a listed building consent application was also submitted but has been withdrawn) for a double garage/workshop/store on the site of the existing shed and former greenhouse (the greenhouse has been demolished).  The proposal is taller (by 1.38m) and longer (by 2.21m) than the existing shed. 

In my opinion, the proposal would be detrimental to the setting of the listed building because of its size and design. The existing shed is sited close to the historic front of the farmhouse but is simple and inconspicuous in design. However, the proposal appears to be based on non-vernacular historic agricultural building themes (hipped roof, low eaves, timber boarding) which do not compliment this upland farmhouse ( the original farm outbuildings to Woodgates have been subject to residential conversion).  

In my opinion a garage having a similar impact to that of the existing shed would be acceptable - the agent was advised of this on 30 November 2007.  A resiting proposal was received on 3 December 2007 – I do not believe this would reduce the impact of the garages on the setting of the listed building.



	RECOMMENDATION: That permission be refused.
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